Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, February 27, 2017
Killingly Community Center

Room 212@ 6:00pm
1. Call to order:  M.Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:O5pm. 

2. Roll Call: J.Hallbergh,  J.Milliard,  L.LaBerge, H.Flexer, M.Johndrow, T. Mason, M.Hayes. Absent with notification: L. Dunn, Citizens present: R. Duquette
3. Citizen’s Participation: R. Duquette shares information regarding  the spring event to be held on May 20,2017. Spring Fest 2017 is an outside organization planning  a number of activities that will lead into the Killingly Business Association’s Harmonies and Hops on the same day. 
4. Adoption of Minutes:
H. Flexer makes a motion to adopt the minutes from the January meeting J.Milliard second, no corrections, passed unanimously.
5. Unfinished Business:
a. Fields on 101: Everything is on hold. Currently working on a list of responsibilities and monetary figures that each group would/could be able to take on. T.Mason shared the town has man hours/labor and equipment to do some things for the fields but certain items must be taken on by the other group(s). Discussion took place regarding Davis Property and contract with Joly. M. Phillips asked the availability of fields on Davis Property
b. Budget: T. Mason discussed the hiring of a full time parks person and the cost and repairs of the basketball courts at Owen Bell. The money may come out of capital projects and possibly other funding. 
c. Building use/BOE: T. Mason discusses issues with fee charges for use of schools. J. Hallbergh suggests agreements be put in writing and H.Flexer urges to have a conversation soon, fees should be done annually. Also, the recreation department will have modified use space for Camp Wallaby. Camp will be sharing space with Eastconn, potentially. It has not yet been confirmed if Eastconn will be using the building in the summer.
6. New Business:


a. Attawaugan Fire Department: The carnival will be held at Owen Bell Park May 5,6,7,12,13,14. Fee for space remains the same as previous year at $2,500.
7. Director’s Report:


a. Aladdin Jr. will be running March 3,4,5, 10,11,12. Anyone on the board of recreation can stop by or call to have two tickets held for the show. J. Hallbergh asked that pick up location be coordinated with advertisement.  


b. Youthoop: T. Mason shares what a great season it has been and wrapping up with the all-star program in the next couple weeks. 

c. Breakfast w/Bunny:  Held on April 8th with the Lions serving breakfast  and a magician performing in the theater. 

d. Sponsor letters for Red, White and Blue and Bike Night have been mailed. We currently have half of the cost needed for Fireworks. 
8. Other:
9. Liaison Report: H. Flexer reports Steve Rioux has been appointed Superintendent of Schools. Dr. Pearson will be staying until the end of the year. L. LaBerge reports the town received a clean audit.  There is still a problem with the BOE student activity fund in the schools.  Deposits are not made in a timely manner and there is still a problem with getting paperwork for expenses and deposits.  Also the school system under reported the number of students getting reduced and free lunches.  School system numbers and Whitson’s did not match.  The school system lost $940.  They will now check both reports before sending the numbers out for reimbursement.

At town meeting an ordinance was passed authorizing the sale of 140 Main St. and all 3 bond issues were voted to send to referendum.  

All three bond items were passed at referendum.

North Street Bridge is now open.

The Town Manager, Attorney St. Onge, and the Assessor will meet with NTE on March 7 to finalize negotiations on the proposed tax agreement and the Community Environmental Benefits Agreement.

The Town is soliciting applications for certified police officers.  The job announcement can be found on PoliceApp.com.  We already have a candidate who applied before announcement went out.  He has already had some vetting done.  The cars will be burgundy and the logo will say Killingly Police.

The council held a goal setting session on Sat. Feb. 25.  The council decided to continue to brand town as Killingly, support economic development throughout the whole town.  Look at adding a polling place.

Town Manger is looking into an alert system to remind voters a vote is upcoming.  Citizens would have to sign up for the service.  There is one company that he has found and this should be able to be done at no charge. 
10. Adjourned: Motion made by H.Flexer to adjourn, L.LaBerge second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 6:45 pm
